EDMONTON, ALBERTA DEPARTMENT OF BIOCHEMISTRY CANADA November 8th.1927. Sir A.W. Currie, President. The University of McGill, Montreal. Dear Sir Arthur, I owe you an apology for the delay in acknowledging the receipt of your letter of October 17th. I had hoped to be able to discuss the matter fully with Dr. Tory but as he is now in the East it will be some days before I will be able to see him. I am delighted to know that my old friend Professor MacCallum will be quite happy to retire next June. I will make my plans to come to Montreal somewhere about that time. Needless to say I am looking forward with keen anticipation to taking up my post at Montreal. With very kind regards, Yours sincerely, Professor of Biochemistry.